This marks the final Parent Newsletter for the 2023-2024 school year. Below, you'll find crucial details to kickstart preparations for the 2024-2025 school year. Additionally, we've included final graduation information for your reference.

23-24 Final Graduation information:

Please see the <u>link</u> to order your graduation pictures from Dingo Photography.

We have also linked in Senior Slideshow as well as the graduation ceremony

Phase-In Schedule to start the 24-25 School Year:

As a reminder, we have a Phase-In Schedule to start the 24-25 school year. The first day of school for students whose last names begin M-Z will be Thursday, August 22nd and students whose last names begin A-L will be Friday, August 23rd.

School Pictures 24-25 SY:

School pictures will be taken on the first 2 days of school through Dingo Photography.

24-25 SY Senior Portrait information:

All seniors will be required to get their school pictures taken on the 1st day of school through Dingo Photography for school IDs. School Pictures can count for a senior portrait as long as the guys wear a collared or button down shirt and girls have their shoulders covered. If you do not want to use your school picture and would prefer a separate senior portrait for the yearbook (other than the school picture) you have 2 other options:

1. Contact Dingo Photography directly to set up a session at their studio

OR

2. Dingo Photography will be offering a Senior Portrait Session **at Turpin** in the Spring. They will schedule 5 minute photo sessions for seniors to use in the yearbook. There is a sitting fee for the session of \$20. As the date gets closer, more information will be shared through the principal newsletter and senior scoop.

As a reminder only Senior Portraits through Dingo will be used for the yearbook.

Parking Pass Application Process:

The parking pass application process for the 24-25 school year will be the same as last year. The process will be done online. The online parking application will be available on Turpin's website starting at 8:00a.m. on Monday, July 22nd and will remain open till midnight on Friday, July 26th. All parking applications will need to be completed by midnight on Friday, July 26th. Once the parking application is completed students will receive a confirmation email.

Seniors will be issued priority parking passes for the Auditorium lot, Tennis Court lot, and Bartels Lot. When all spaces are sold in the senior lots, seniors will be sold permits to park in the Knights of Columbus lot. The online application is NOT time sensitive, it's NOT a first come first serve with the application. The online application will be open till midnight on Friday, July

26th. At that time all parking applications will be submitted and seniors will be randomly assigned a parking pass. The system will randomly generate a parking space for seniors.

Juniors and sophomores will be issued parking passes for the Knights of Columbus lot. The Knights of Columbus lot does not have assigned parking. It's a first come first serve parking lot. There is a maximum capacity of 180 cars at Knights of Columbus. Due to limited parking, **ONLY** 1 parking pass per family.

As a reminder, we do NOT sell parking passes to the church lot (HUUC). We only sell parking passes to the Main lot and to Knights of Columbus lot. If you are wanting to purchase a parking pass for the church lot you will need to contact them directly. The church has their own separate application and fee.

Students MUST have a current driver's license in order to purchase a parking space. Students will not be able to purchase a parking pass unless they have a current driver's license. If students do not have a current license before the start of 24-25 school year then students can apply throughout the year for a pass in the main office.

Parking permits are \$125 per year for all locations. The fee is prorated each quarter. Parking passes will need to be paid on the first day of school during lunches in order to pick up your pass.

4th Quarter Honor Roll:

Turpin Q4 Honor Roll for the 23-24 school year.